
Halling’s  

Spectacular Sports 

Welcome to our second edition of our amazing sports newsletter, full of exciting information about things 
that go on here at Halling.  

This term has seen some exciting sporting activities such as Tri-Golf and Badminton. We have also had 
another Halling House Cup event—The Time Capsule Writing Competition. 

Please read further on and you'll see for yourselves what we've been up to.  Remember, keep your eyes 
peeled for what’s to come.  You'll be intrigued and hooked by the very first paragraph on every news-
letter we write!  

Appreciatively, 

Poppy, Naomi, Jessica and Emilia 

Halling House Cup 

Time Capsule Writing Competition 

As you may already know, there was the Christ-

mas Card competition last term and the winners 

were excitedly announced in assembly. Their 

wonderful designs were on the leaflets at the 

KS2 Christmas Celebration Concert we had. I am 

proud to announce that Scholey won that com-

petition. We also had the Time Capsule Writing 

Competition; for KS1 they had to write about 

what it is like to be a child in 2024 whilst KS2 had 

to write about their hopes and dreams. The win-

ners are pictured and their spectacular pieces of 

writing are going into the time capsule at the 

new nursing home at St Andrews Lakes. The win-

ning house was once again—Scholey! 

 



Extra– Curricular - Terms 1 and 2 

Congratulations! 

Halling has a variety of clubs running at lunch time such as Football, Choir, TTRS, Glee Club, Cross 

Country and Lego.  We also have a Young Voices club that runs after school. Before school, we do 

Boosters for Year 4 and Year 6 classes helping children boost their confidence and skills in maths, 

SPAG and reading. These run from 8:15-8:45am on Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesdays and Thurs-

days.  

At Halling, we have 4 houses—Scholey, Lambarde, Gundolph and Harris. These four houses com-

pete to win the Halling House Cup which you win by competing in different tournaments at school. 

Some are sporty and some are non-sport activities. Here at Halling, we love tournaments like net-

ball, football, hockey, korfball and dodgeball. We get to compete in these with other schools in the 

Aletheia Academies Trust. 

Congratulations to two of our pupils. One young lady played in an U11’s inter county 

Korfball tournament in Harrow, representing Kent and won the tournament.  

Another child, achieved her 2000m distance swimming badge completing the feat in just 50 

minutes! Well done girls.  

 

If your child achieves success in sport outside 

of school, please email the office, F.A.O Mr 

Harrison, with a photo and some information 

and we will try to include it in further issues: 

office@halling.medway.sch.uk   

 



MYG Badminton 

 

We arrived at 9am at Medway Park on the 29th November. We played 8 matches, each consisting of 

3 games: a double boys match, a double girls match and a mixed doubles match. To win the point 

from that game you had to win the majority—either 3-0 or 2-1.  

Unfortunately, we were not placed on the podium but we all had fun and are very grateful for being 

chosen to represent Halling Primary School in the Badminton tournament. 

We would like to remind all of our Mums, Dads and Carers that we cannot take part in PE lessons if we 

have our ears pierced and cannot remove the earrings ourselves. We also need to wear the correct PE kit. 

As it is getting colder, we can wear our tracksuits and outdoor clothing, but they must still be part of the 

school uniform rules. We enjoy wearing our house colours for PE and want to keep it this way, so can we 

please not wear clothing of unusual colours and with messages and slogans on them.  

Thank you 



 

UPCOMING 

In Term 3, the Halling House Cup events will be: 

Spelling Bee      Football    Target Darts 

Halling Primary School will be competing in the 

MYG Swimming, MYG Table Tennis and AAT 

Dodgeball. 

Thank you to 

our sponsors 

for our school 

sports kit 

PSG Tri-Golf 

In Term 2, twelve children from Year 3 and Year 4 went to the Tri Golf tournament in Rainham. The 

children described the time that they played as a lot of fun and that they all enjoyed it.  

They scored quite a lot of points in 9 different games. They tried their very best to win and to cheer 

everybody on when they were not playing. Even when they didn’t win they showed great compassion 

for others. Through great teamwork they helped each other and unbelievably, for our first time at this 

sport, we came a respectable 9th place. Well done Halling! 

 


